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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:                 Mayor Walter B. Duke, III

                        Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte

                        Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace

                        Commissioner Albert C. Jones

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:      
Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
January 23, 2014
RE:           
Approval of Resolution to Purchase Hydraulic Excavator from Trekker  

                        Tractor under the Sheriff’s Contract  

  

Introduction and Background 
Several tons of lime sludge waste is produced daily at the Water Treatment Plant. The lime sludge is pumped from a pit adjacent to each escalator and discharged into a sludge drying pit located at the south west corner of the Water Treatment Plant Site just north of the Public Services Building. Once the lime sludge dries, it’s excavated using a backhoe from the pit and placed on the adjacent site for a few days for further drying. Utilizing a frontend loader, the sludge is loaded into a dump truck and hauled to disposal site. 

This operation occurs several times per week. The site adjacent to the sludge drying pit is confined and operating the heavy equipment, backhoe and frontend loader, in the limited area is difficult.  To facilitate this operation the purchase of a Hydraulic Excavator was proposed in the 2013-2014 Budget.  The Hydraulic Excavator can perform both functions allowing the backhoe and frontend loader to be utilized as needed by other Public Services Staff.

This purchase allows greater flexibility to the Public Services Department in dealing with the Water Treatment Plant lime sludge issue as well as facilitating maintenance and implementing improvements to our infrastructure in all Divisions.  

The Water Distribution Division will be installing sections of new water mains proposed in Melaleuca Gardens to address low pressures and sections of new water mains proposed along SE 2nd Avenue to address water quality. The Hydraulic Excavator will facilitate the water mains installations. 

Procurement and Budget

It is proposed to purchase the equipment through a competitively bid process lead by the Florida Sheriff’s Association in partnership with the Florida Association of Counties.  The Florida Sheriffs Association offers a statewide purchasing contract on a variety of vehicles and equipment which is available to local government agencies.  

The City Commission approved the purchase of a hydraulic excavator in this year's Capital Budget and will be paid for from Water Plant Division Account, Account No. 401-3303-533-64-30. Staff is recommending approval to pay an amount not to exceed the sum of $127,442.00 to Trekker Tractor for the purchase of Case Model CX145 Hydraulic Excavator for the Public Services Department. 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the City Commission approve a resolution to purchase a hydraulic excavator in the amount not to exceed the sum of $127,442.00 and authorize City Manager to execute the documents.
